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September 9, 2019 

Greetings family and friends!! 

It is absolutely wonderful for the 

continuous opportunity to return back 

to Cambodia, but this time to celebrate 

the 10
th

 year anniversary of God’s 
faithfulness to Home of Grace 

Orphanage!! The place that God has 

brought many lives together by His 

grace and mercy! We find ourselves 

looking back and wonder where the past 

10 years have gone by so fast! God has 

taught us many lessons during the time He has allowed us to serve at Home of Grace Orphanage.        

We know God is not done yet and He still has much more work in store for us. We count that as a 

tremendous blessing!!  

Home of Grace opened the doors in 2009 to welcome over 184 children to 

live at Home of Grace Orphanage. Some have reunited back with their 

guardians, some have learned vocational training and others extended 

their education to universities. There were some who became 

independent and moved out to work. We are so grateful to have the 

opportunity to raise these children and plant the seed in their lives. 

We put our trust in God to grow them up for His purpose!  

Over 1,000 children come through the gate of Home of Grace 

Orphanage each year to attend Vocational Bible School. They also 

receive love and support for their education while they are here. 

We believe their education will be the power to change their lives!! 

The past 10 

years we have 

went through 

many storms and 

endured tears, but God is 

always faithful and blesses us with the work of His 

hands. A decade has gone by, and it’s a miracle to 

have witnessed God’s amazing plan! The first day 

we welcomed the orphans; they didn’t have a safe 

place to live, nor had any education. God has 

allowed some of you to serve alongside us since 

day 1 through the help of raising the children for 

their future! Together we have made such a 
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positive difference through the power of God! 

The Lord has given us the desires of our hearts by 

celebrating the 10
th

 year anniversary to honor Him 

for ALL His glory!! Through His power and mercy, 

God has transformed thousands of lives! The 

communities call Home of Grace the land of Jesus 

through all the actions of love and care over the 

years for His children throughout the villages. 

 

The 10
th

 year anniversary plan will consist of: 

1. Feeding thousands of needy families with 50lbs 

of rice, mosquito net, blankets, sarong 

(traditional garment), and other necessities 

during little harvesting due to a rainy season. 

2. Sharing God’s love through blessings over a 
thousand poor and needy children coming far 

away from 10 different schools, to encourage 

the importance of school with backpacks & 

school supplies- This will bring so much joy into our lives that day to witness their gratitude for 

such a gift of love from Jesus that they have never received before. 

3. Serving a banquet of at least 500 people: guardians of the orphans, the poor and hunger, our 

staff, and faithful servants from different provinces. 

Thank you for your faithful prayers and sacrificial giving to make a difference! Please continue to join us 

in prayers so God can provide the need for His will on October 31, 2019 for the 10
th

 year anniversary. 

Also, please keep those traveling in your prayers for God’s protection while they cross the ocean to 

celebrate the work by the hands of our Almighty God!  

We are looking forward to this special day and to 

welcome our families and friends that are attending to 

celebrate God’s faithfulness and blessings!! 

Together with God we have made a positive difference 

through the work we serve for our Lord Jesus Christ!! 

Blessings to all,  

 

Henry & Neri Tran 


